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Dear Parent/Guardian of 2017 Senior Student(s):

Our children’s high school experience will come to an end on graduation day, Sunday June 11, 2017. What happens after the commencement ceremony? Approximately 90% of the graduating seniors get together one last time to celebrate at the Senior All Night Party (SANP).
The SANP committee has been working hard to create a safe and memorable experience for the graduating class of 2017. This year’s party will be held at Dave and Buster’s in Livonia (7 Mile and I-275) on Sunday June 11, 2017 from 10:00pm until 4:00a. The restaurant will be closed to the public and all liquor displays and associated signage will be taken down. The students will be offered a wide variety of food, games, entertainment and prizes. It will be closely chaperoned by dozens of senior parents and will offer an enjoyable evening of fun and celebration, free of drugs and alcohol.
Only FHS graduating seniors from the class of 2017 are allowed to attend. No friends or relatives are permitted to accompany students unless they have volunteered in advance to work at the event. Also, no students will be allowed to leave unless there is a prior written consent or if the student is declared ill by the attending nurse/medical personnel (in this case, a parent or guardian will be called).
Students should plan on arriving at 10:00pm and they MUST present their school ID or driver’s license to check in. Each student will be given a “check-in” bag to safely store their belongings. These bags will be in a secure area that will be guarded all night long; they will have access to their belongings if they need them. No students will be admitted after 11:00pm. Parents/guardians will be called for any student who registered to attend but does not check in.
Registration for the SANP will begin the week of March 6, before school and during lunches. Please send the attached Parent Permission form along with cash or check payable to “FHS-SANP”. Payment can also be submitted online through Pay Schools, but you still need to submit the Parent Permission form. Take advantage of the lower price and register early.
· March 6 – April 9:  $70
· April 10 – May 5:   $80
· May 6 – June 1:      $90
· June 2 - 11:             $100 (cash only at the door)
The cost for this event pays for the venue, food, servers, and security provided by Dave and Buster’s. Additional vendors will be hired to make this experience more memorable. In an effort to keep the registration fee as low as possible, the SANP committee has several fundraisers scheduled to help pay for these additional vendors.
All FPS rules apply at the SANP. No one may be under the influence of or possess drugs or alcohol. No weapons, firecrackers, destruction of venue property, smoking, fighting, or vulgar behavior will be allowed. If suspected of alcohol consumption prior to arrival, police will be notified and a breathalyzer test will be administered. Dave and Buster’s has a strict policy and will not tolerate any student on the premises having consumed an illegal substance.
A Livonia police liaison officer will be inside or outside the building for the entire duration of the party. Additional officers usually patrol the parking lot. Also, many parent volunteers will be present and stationed throughout the building all night.
What should students bring or wear? Student ID or driver’s license, cell phone, a camera, and wear comfortable school-appropriate clothing, including their SANP2017 T-shirt. Students are responsible for the items they bring. No money is required; however, students may bring limited cash to purchase additional tokens if they wish. No outside food or drinks are allowed. There will be a large variety of food at the party.
If a student needs to take medication, special arrangements must be made per School Policy, by calling the school office at (248) 489-3455 prior to the party. There will also be a volunteer nurse present the entire evening.
The check-out process will begin at 4:00am and all students will leave the SANP immediately following check-out. Students must pick up the “check-in” bag with their belongings as they check out of the party.
More information and volunteering to help can be found by visiting www.fhssanp2017.weebly.com, the FHS Senior All Night Party 2017 Facebook page, and on Twitter @fhs_sanp2017.
If you have any questions, please contact the SANP Chairpersons:

Barbara Dresden     bltupper@aol.com
Kim Radomski     kim_radomski@hotmail.com                                              

